MINUTES OF A MEETING OF PASTON PARISH COUNCIL  HELD ON
THURSDAY 5th September, 2024 IN ST MARGARET`S CHURCH, PASTON
AT 7.00pm
Present: Nick Bardswell (Chairman), Boo Tumber (Vice-Chairman), Ashlee Cotter, Jessel Manricks, Denise McKeough, Pip Clabon,  Dee Holroyd (Clerk), Cllr Ed Maxfield (NCC), Cllr Pauline Porter (NNDC).
P C Barrie Cresswell (MOD Police
__________________________________________________________________________

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Maggie Brett
2. PC Barrie Cresswell (MOD police) confirmed that the MOD police would continue to liaise with the local police.  MOD police had been in the area since 2007 when a permanent patrol of the gas site area was deemed necessary. Their duties would be passed to the civil police April 2025.  The public should notice no difference.
3. Cllrs ED MAXFIELD (NCC) had sent his report for August, which had been circulated, and which had provided an explanation of what was happening to staff affected by the closures and reduced operating hours at recycling centres.
Also Steve White has retired as our local Highways Engineer, being replaced by Chris Purvis.
 PAULINE PORTER (NNDC) was waiting to hear back from Robert Alton about retrospective planning at the Holiday Village.  This was for an area of land, which the Holiday Village claim to have used for the last ten years for storage of large items.  In fact it has only been used as such for about five years and prior to that it was a grass area.  There is also an issue with Natural England who financed adjacent hedgerows now used by feeding bats. Concern was expressed as to whether refusal of a retrospective planning application would be enforced.
4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: None
5. MINUTES of meeting held on 11th July  were agreed and signed by the Chairman.  Proposed BT, seconded DM.
6. MATTERS ARISING: The branches and dead trees on the playground had been dealt with.  The molehills had disappeared.   The Village Report had been delivered.  NB thanked those who had carried this out.
7. SIR WILLIAM PASTON CHARITY: appointment Cllr Ed Maxfield as a trustee:  NB had circulated an update on the situation. Cllr EM was appointed as a third trustee, proposed BT, seconded JM.  A surveyor would carry out a full inspection of the properties.  NB had applied to the Charity Commission and the Almshouse Association to amend the charity's purposes to include provision of accommodation for Paston residents or their relatives, and to widen what charitable actions can be done within the village with surplus income. Also to enable the appointment of four trustees.
8. PARISH COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS:
9. DM asked whether anti climb paint could be used on the pavilion to prevent children from climbing onto the roof.  It could provided a warning sign was in place.
It was suggested that anyone wishing to use the playground for a private children`s party, should be asked to make a donation.
BT requested that the Parish Council support the appeal for Benjamin Court,
a convalescent home in Cromer, to remain open. 

10. PLANNING:   Holiday Village possible breach.  Correspondence from Robert Alton,  NNDC.  Had been dealt with under item 3.
11. CLEARING OF PASTON PERMISSIVE PATH SECTIONS 2 AND 3:  NB would carry out a Land Registry search to establish the various ownerships of the land and then ask whether they would clear their bit of the path.
12. FINANCIAL REPORT:  the bank reconciliation had been circulated showing a current credit balance of £9,484, of which just over £8,000 was in the Deposit Account.  Payments during August had been 
	07/08/2024
	R Church
	650.00
	

	
	NNDC 
	418.08
	



13.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Thursday 7th November
The meeting closed at 8.05pm
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